
BELLE POINT SAM CHAPTER JUNE 2024 NEWSLETTER 

 

 The following Belle Point Sam Chapter Members attended the June Campout/Meeting 

at Mountain View RV Park in Mountain View, AR: Jack & Kay French, Cliff & Sonya 

Hiatt, Cleo Kaylor, Johnny & Ann Martin, John & Phyllis Prell, Eddie Mae Scoggins, 

Belinda Smith & Teri Vann, Carl & Rosemary Underwood, Sally Wheeler and guest 

Linda Howard. 

 

 Most everyone arrived Monday.  Cleo, Eddie Mae and Linda arrived Tuesday and 

stayed in one of the cabins.  The park provided a lot of amenities, was quiet, well 

maintained and had two meeting rooms.  The only con was the sites were tight! 

 

 Tuesday morning everyone did their own thing, then in the afternoon we had a short 

business meeting followed by a delicious pot-luck meal.  At 7pm we caravanned 

downtown to the Meeting Place Music Show where admission were donations and we 

listened to a very capable singer, Caroline Mendoza, who had an amazing vocal range. 

 

 Wednesday at 12pm we caravanned to JoJo’s for a delicious lunch of a variety of fish 

dishes and a few non-fish dishes.  There were naps followed by card playing in the 

meeting room.  Thursday at 10am we caravanned downtown to enjoy breakfast at the 

Rainbow Café and explore downtown.  Then after naps, some more card playing, pot-

luck leftovers, back to the square downtown to listen to more music. 

 

 Headed back home Friday morning or on to more adventures.  Looking forward to 

July’s campout in Carthage, MO at Coachlight RV Park.  Laugh when you can, 

apologize when you should & let go of what you can’t change. 

 

  

 

Safe Travels 

 

Secretary, Ann Martin 


